SDMC AGENDA

DATE: May 30th / 1:15 pm

I. Members sign in

Discussion of:

- II. Budget Discussion regarding Title I used for summer school enrollment and asking PTO to purchase the snacks and food to be used for literacy cooking sessions. (calendar attached)
- III. Staff Teacher assistants are very important to the function of our school they are stretched to cover lunch, duties and also assist in the classrooms. We will discuss the use of Tas next year.... duties and use. Do we modify?
 - CHANGES for next year how will this impact our schoolwide commitment to Oral Language. Staff leaving/new hires
- IV. Curriculum: Discuss our Social Skills program....how do we improve for next year. How do we get parents involved with the social skills lessons and skills? End of Year Data
- V. Questions or concerns

MEETING	SIGN-IN SHEET		
Project:	SDMC	Meeting Date:	May 30, 2019
Facilitator:	C Rogina	Place/Room:	Library

Name	Signature	Title	E-Mail
C. Rogina	Dog	Principal	
5. Constiuta	Jan Dia	Paret	igorosti 42 gmail.com
Mariaferrando Moveno	A.	vice presidenta	feer-shoams@hotmail.com
Moria g. Campos	Oh. Campos.	Bresident	g cam 1989@gmail.com
Brittaney L. Baker	222	PTO Treasurer	mybecker 15170 gmail.con
Kustal Castro Saavat	ra pres.	SDMC	reastrasavedracyahoo.com
Alaxis Jones	Alexis Jones	schov	Aloxis Jonus on houston is dong
Maria Ramiser	12231		arellanomaria pyahoo com
Rosio Arellano	In Alle	3	arerosio27@gmail.com
	· ·		J. 200
	1		

Ninfa Laurenzo ECC SDMC Meeting Notes

DATE: May 30,2019

Members sign in

Discussion of:

Budget – Summer school cost was discussed. Only LEP students, must have SS for them – mandatory. Saved Title I money for SS. SS coordinator will be Mr. Martinez. 58 children registered as of 5/30/19. Will cost \$39,000. Paying for 4 teachers, 3 Tas, crossing guard and etc...

Asking PTO to help pay for summer school materials (pools, literacy story cooking materials)

We planned cooking classes, water day, movie day.... To motivate attendance.

Staff – Teacher assistants are very important to the function of our school – they are stretched to cover lunch, duties and also assist in the classrooms. Discussion was held on how to stretch the Tas for next year.... Teacher Reyna recommended going back to assigning TA to same teacher for the year, to not lose time. T Asst. have to get to know each class when they are on the rotation duty. It was agreed.

Position changes: Hernandez will transfer to Wharton, Ms. Tovar will be transferred to Owl Lab position; the Instructional Specialist position was closed, Parent Representative position was closed, Wrap Around Specialist will continue for next year, AP position was open

Interview committee met and interviewed candidates. Janet Benavides was selected as AP.

Curriculum: CIRCLE Ms. Tovar reports – above 90% that reached the goal of at least 21 letters and sounds. 20 or more students who are above A level (reading books), 100 students on Pre-A level (21 letters and sounds) Students are doing better this year.... contribute the gains to Rice and combination of Small Group instruction.

Kinder Fair – parent brought up that we should improve the Kinder transition meetings..... allow more information for parents to know about the Magnet and Vanguard process and testing.

Social Skills – discussion was held on how to involve parents more...one idea – post the SS weekly, send home with yellow folder, post on Igram.

Tovar will review the reading Log sent home and have Sias and other teachers share with all teachers. Sias was very successful.

Parents brought up that not all teachers post on IGram. Discussion was held to have the T Asst. help, take pictures and help teacher post.

Homework rewards was discussed - Tovar will work with teachers on this

June 11th - PTO meeting to discuss next year's calendar

Next year's enrollment is at 210 – we need 360 students.

Questions or concerns

Parent asked about the money for the outdoor cover... .Ms. Rogina reported that money donated by PTO 3 years ago is in a separate strand of activity account labeled Arts. Discussion was held on the use of PTO funds from this year to cover the ground outside for PE area.... Due to child falling and cracking skull. Chief Ponce has assured us that the district will pay for this to take place at beginning of year. Then we will be able to use the PTO funds and any other funds in activity account available towards the outdoor playground cover.